Westminster Presbyterian Church
Deacons Meeting Minutes
June 28, 2017
7:00 pm

Deacons

	Lynn D’Avello		Sandy Gruneich		Susan Shellito
	Polly Davis*			RaeAnn Hall			Marian Wahl
	Stacy Franzmann*		Becky Harlow		Jamie Willis
	Phil Fry			Walter Hayes*		Margo Works

*Denotes members not present

Pastor Jon Hauerwas in attendance

MINUTES
  
1. Call to Order – Margo Works

2. Devotions – Pastor Jon

3. Minutes of April 19, 2017 – approved

4. Treasurer’s Report – RaeAnn Hall
- Budget was received as submitted
- RaeAnn noted that we have taken in a little bit of extra income so far this year based on where we are in the year and the percentage of total income for the year.  Expenses are a little bit more based on what percent of the year is complete, yet not much and there is not currently a concern about going over budget for the year.
- Rae Ann indicated that Sheila had been looking for additional funds to cover the African drummer that is coming to the ice cream social.  Jon said he thinks that expense has been funded elsewhere.

5. Memorial Day Picnic –Margo Works
- Margo stated that she thought the picnic went well with good attendance.  
- Phil wanted to discuss implementing a policy that all leftover food from Deacon meals (St. Patrick’s Day and Memorial Day) should either be saved for use at a third Sunday dinner or taken to Haven of Rest.  He does not feel that church members should take home any food from these meals, since the church paid for the food.  He feels like this is taking from the church, and there are far less fortunate people than those in our congregation.  Marian stated that while some leftovers were taken home, leftovers were also taken to Haven of Rest, and ribs were frozen with the thought that the meat could be used for a future third Sunday dinner.  Everyone voted and agreed that we should either save or donate leftovers from now on.
- There was also a discussion about the amount of ribs leftover this year.  Margo mentioned that perhaps ribs are more difficult to eat so maybe that’s why there were more leftovers.  The ribs also were messier for clean-up.  Discussion was had about not having ribs next year, since that seemed less popular. The chicken was popular as always.

6. Ice Cream Social – Margo Works
- Ice Cream Social is Saturday, August 12 from 7:00 – 8:30
- Help is needed with serving ice cream and toppings (and also potentially a runner that might be getting more ice or other supplies from inside the kitchen.)
- As long as weather permits, ice cream is served outside.  An African drummer will be playing.  Ice cream is served on the lawn by the patio.
- The following deacons signed up to help: Phil, Susan, Jamie, Margo, Lynn and Becky
- Margo will look for additional help from discipleship

7. Birthday Sunday – Marian Wahl
- Only September had not been sponsored.  But Sandy Gruneich signed up for that month, so now all cakes are covered through the end of the year.

DEACON MINISTRY (MEMBER CARE) UPDATES:
	
8.  Greeting Card Ministry – Jamie Willis
- The greeting card ministry has been very busy with sympathy and get well cards. 

9.  Bereavement
- There is a plan to begin working on a funeral booklet, that would give guidance about what can and can’t be done for funerals, and to also give guidance as to how the process works.  Margo said that input will be needed from several committees as well as the deacons, and she would keep us posted as she hears more.

10.  New Member Mentors – Sandy Gruneich
- Sandy is still providing new member mentors as needed until the Membership committee is able to take that responsibility over.  Jon stated that there are plans for a new member class, in the fall, potentially October.
- Brief discussion was held about the visitor welcome boxes that are in the Narthex.  But since there is now a membership committee, that committee will be handling that work and any ideas on modifying those.

WORSHIP SUPPORT

11. Ushering
- Tweens will be ushering again starting in the fall once a month.
- Phil mentioned that some of the ushers seem distracted as of late when handing out bulletins as people enter church.  Discussion was had about how important it is to be greeting everyone that comes in.  It is especially important to make a good impression when people enter.  It could be a first time visitor and you want them to feel welcome.

12.  Communion
[bookmark: _GoBack]- Phil said communion scheduling is going well.  Signing up volunteers through email has been easier than posting on the bulletin board, and he feels he gets better response that way.  He has not had a problem filling the spots needed.
- Phil said no one has mentioned any complaints to him about doing communion twice a month vs. every week at the early service.
- Phil said the new soy/corn/gluten free wafers that we have has been a big improvement over the gluten free bread we used to use.  We had people that could not eat the regular or gluten free bread, so the wafers have allowed everyone to partake.  Also, the wafers are far less wasteful than the bread, so while they are more expensive, they end up being more cost effective because of much less waste.

OTHER BUSINESS

13.  Hanging of the Greens – Margo Works
- Kristi Yates has asked if any deacons would be willing to lead the hanging of the greens.  This person would be in charge of the activity and coordinate getting out all of the decorations and making sure everything gets into the proper place.  No one volunteered.  This will be discussed again at the next meeting.

14.  Group Outings
- Margo said that there are people that call Germaine, soliciting group outings.  She wondered if there was any interest in Germaine putting all those calls on a list, so that we could have that information if we wanted to coordinate any group outings.  No one was interested in adding that to deacon responsibilities at this time.
- Becky asked if anyone at the church was currently coordinating adult outings.  No one was aware of anyone doing that at this time.  

15.  Labor Day Picnic is Sunday, September 3rd
- Volunteer needs will be discussed at the next meeting.


Meeting adjourned.

The Next Meeting is Wednesday, August 16, 2017 
